LAXTON PARISH COUNCIL
7pm, 18 January 2024
PRESENT:  Councillors Goulden (Chair), Huntley, S Yarrow, M Yarrow and Watson.
Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Collins and Sweeting, and Ward Councillor Bayram.  
Clerk:  Alan Brave
1/24
DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS – There were no declarations.
2/24
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on Wednesday 22 November 2023 be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
3/24
PUBLIC PARICIPATION- There were no members of the public present. 

4/24 ACTION LOG UPDATE – The future of the Cotness Corner footbridge had not yet been resolved, but discussions between ERYC and the landowner were continuing.  There had been two replies to the request for Speed Watch volunteers and it was agreed the Clerk would re-promote.  The Parish Council had still not received the outcome of the Goole Wind Farm quick fix fund application submitted in March 2023 and so the issue had been escalated.  The Clerk provided an update on a meeting held with a representative from the Village Hall Committee regarding its constitutional changes.  One villager had confirmed their attendance for the VE Day planning meeting next week.  Confirmation had been received that the Beacon would be lit, and a request had been made to the Church to support the “Ring for Peace” element.  Councillor Watson would lead the planning meeting. Councillor Wilkinson had raised the issues with Saltmarshe Crossing with local MP David Davis, although the delays seemed to have resolved themselves over recent weeks.  
5/24 WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – There was no Ward Councillor update. 
6/24 PARISH COUNILLOR UPDATE ​– The meeting discussed the difficulties in accessing landline or mobile phone line during power outages because many homes had switched from copper based phone lines to digital, which were not resilient to power outages, and because of the poor mobile phone coverage in the village.  Laxton’s nearest mobile phone mast was in Whitgift.  BT offered a battery back up for the digital phone line at a cost of £100, but this only lasts one hour.  Councillor Goulden promoted the emergencySMS service developed by RNID, BT, Cable and Wireless and Department of Levelling Up, Housing and Communities, which allowed mobile phones to register to send 999 messages by SMS.  Councillor Huntley advised that there was a Quickline transmitter on the Bricklayers Arms with a long battery back up that could be used by anyone with a Quickline account.  It was agreed that the Clerk would enquire whether mobile phone boosters were available.  Councillor Goulden provided an update from a Northern Powergrid Webinar, which had discussed the need to optimise the voltage across the network.  It was noted that some customers could be given the option to be paid not to use electricity during certain key demand times.  
7/24
CORRESPONDENCE – Resolved – that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:
i. ERYC - Additional Do it For East Yorkshire Community Grant funding 

ii. Cllr Hammond, ERYC - Government devolution deal approved 

iii. ERYC - Meet ERYC Communities and Environment Services Event Invite

iv. National Grid - North Humber to High Marnham Grid Upgrade Project 

v. Northern Powergrid - Invite to webinar – Future Energy Scenarios

vi. ERYC, Climate Change Strategy Webinar, Teams meeting recording, and powerpoint slides

vii. Northern Powergrid - Storm Pia Update

viii. ERYC - Devolution 8 week public consultation stage, from the 2nd January.
ix. Goole Go Far – Request for Donation

x. ERNLLCA – Lamp of Peace / Ring for Peace for D-Day Commemoration  
8/24
EAST RIDING AND HULL DEVOLUTION CONSULTATION - Resolved – that Parish Councillors would respond directly to the consultation if they wished to comment.

9/24
PARISH COUNCIL’S WORK PLAN 2024/5 – Resolved – i) that Parish Councillors would consider potential actions to include in the 2024/25 work plan for discussion at the next meeting and ii) the Clerk would write to Northern Rail and ask if they had any plans to install an electric charging point at Saltmarshe Station.  
10/24
FOOTPATH, ST PETERS LANE – A resident has written to the Council pointing out that the width of the footpath on St Peters Lane had reduced over time as a result of moss and turf growing over the path.  The issue had been reported to East Riding of Yorkshire Council but no reply had so far been received and therefore a contractor had been invited to quote.  A resident had also volunteered to carry out the work.

Resolved – that the offer from Councillor Watson and a local resident to carry out the work to clear back the path would be gratefully accepted.  
11/24
GRANT REQUEST FROM LAXTON VICTORY HALL – Resolved – by a vote of 3-2, to make a standing donation of £250 in the December of each year between 2023 and 2028 to the Village Hall Committee for the community bonfire event, without the need for a grant request towards the community bonfire event, so long as the event takes place.
12/24
2024/25 BUDGET AND PRECEPT - Resolved – i) that despite the inflationary increases in 2023/24 the Parish Council recognised the impact of the cost of living crisis and agreed that there should be no increase to precept ii) that the proposed budget was agreed and iii) the precept for 2024/25 should be set at £7639.94, with the remaining balance to be drawn from reserves.  

13/24 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT – Resolved – i) that it be noted that the following accounts had been paid by bank transfer:  

a) ERYC, Street Lighting SLA - £500.16
b) Zurich, Insurance Premium - £257.60 
and ii) that the following accounts be approved for payment:

c) HMRC, PAYE, £91.20
d) Alan Bravey, Salary January and February - £137.20
e) Clerk – Web Domain Renewal - £8.26
13/24 DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING - Resolved – that the date of the next meeting of the Parish Council would be changed to 7pm on the 20th March.
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